
August 2010 

       

 Dear  Colleagues: 

 

      First and foremost, I want to extend congratulations to  Laura  Baker,  

ILMCT  Immediate Past President, for leading us through a most successful  

year.  She was courteous and charming when it was important to be gracious  

and she was firm and assertive when it was important to be resolute.  

Thank you,  Laura, for a job well done. 

 

       During the coming year, the strength  of our committees will enable the  

League to be the change agents and advocates for matters of importance throughout the state.  Through 

our Mentor Committee, Education and  Development Committee, and Quest Newsletter Committee, 

we will continue to improve our knowledge base and keep our members well informed.  Through our                                            

Legislative Committee, we will seek support for initiatives essential for the economic vitality of our 

communities.  And, we will vigorously oppose any initiative that subtracts from the checks and  

balances necessary in local  government, or that proposes to eliminate the independence clerks and 

clerk-treasurers must have to operate in the best interests of  the communities we serve.  The remain-

ing standing committees and any ad hoc committees to be formed will keep our organization strong 

internally.  We know there are many outside our League who are content to operate in the same man-

ner as they did five, ten, or twenty years ago.  And there are those who wish to ignore the many 

changes unfolding in our state, nation, and world.  We believe differently.  In our roles as change                           

agents and advocates, we are dedicated to the concept of ―evolve or dissolve.‖  The composition of               

our League will change.  The laws we obey will change.  The practices we follow will change.  We 

will embrace change and we will refuse to subordinate  our efforts to the political whims of those who 

do not understand the importance of the  roles we play. 

 

           Play?  Did I say ―play‖?  Yes, even as we pursue the serious goals we set for ourselves,  we              

will  make it a point to set aside time to refresh ourselves mentally by enjoying healthy fun with one 

another.  The clerks, clerk-treasurers, controllers, and deputies, together with our sponsor friends, will 

be pleased to pursue these goals and it will be my high honor and privilege to help lead these efforts. 

 

          For electing me as your president for the ensuing year, I simply say ―thank you.‖ 

 

       Dave Shafer 

       ILMCT President 

       2010-2011 



Hello Everyone!  Thank  you for allowing me to serve as your League President for the past year.  I cannot believe 

my year has been completed.  When I took the office as Treasurer four years ago, the Office of President seemed 

so far away.  Now it has come and gone. 

 

I have to say that being a League officer has been one of the best experiences in my life.  The support and encour-

agement I received from everyone was humbling.  You are a wonderful group and I wish everyone could experi-

ence what  I have the past four years. 

 

I hope you enjoyed the conference at the Indianapolis Marriott.  Going home  refreshed 

with information to help you be the best public servant you can be and ready to face 

whatever your day brings before you.  I am so thankful for the education we received 

along with the networking.  I hope you were able to enjoy those whom you have friend-

ships with and possibly connected with a new friend. 

 

I want to wish our new President, Dave Shafer, Clerk-Treasurer of  Munster the best.  He 

is already doing a great job representing the League.   

 

I also hope you had a great summer taking time to enjoy family and friends, 

 

Again, thank you for allowing me to serve as a League Officer for the past four years.   

 

                                        Remember, you are the heart of local government. 
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Words of Wisdom from departing ILMCT 

League President,  

Laura Baker 

Meet ILMCT Treasurer, Teresa Glenn from 

Greencastle 

 

Teresa Pierce Glenn is married to Denny Glenn and has 

been for nearly 23 years.  Together they have 3 children; 

Michael, Jessica and Francie.  Teresa is a member of 

Greencastle Christian Church and the Rotary Club of 

Greencastle.  She is the 5th generation in her family to live 

and work in Putnam County.  Her parents and grandfather 

were huge influences in her life.  They taught her by exam-

ple about becoming involved and serving your community.  

Her hobbies are scrapping, reading and cooking.  Teresa 

enjoys entertaining family and friends,  She was elected 

Clerk-Treasurer in 2004 and again in 2008.  Teresa looks 

forward to serving the Indiana League of Municipal Clerks 

and Treasurers as Treasurer for 2010 -2011. 
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2010 Certifications 
 

Indiana Accredited Municipal Clerk    (IAMC) 

 

Carol A. Selby, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Albion, Dennis R. Kinnett, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Aurora, Michelle 

Simon, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, City of Bluffton, Angela M. Eck, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Butler, Margo Nagy, 

Deputy Clerk, Town of Cedar Lake, Debby Gurley, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Covington, Terri J. Gadd, Clerk-

Treasurer, City of Crawfordsville, Grace M. Heck, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Cumberland, Amy J. Roberts, Clerk-

Treasurer, Town of Danville, Lily Schiltz, Chief Deputy, Town of Dyer, Hester M. Stouder, Clerk-Treasurer, 

Town of Hamilton, Jeffrey J. Houston, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Knox, Tonya Perry, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of 

Lizton, Dave Adams,  Clerk-Treasurer,  City of Madison, Elizabeth J. Oilar, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Monticello, 

Carrie Mugford, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of North Manchester, Angie Turner, Deputy Clerk, City of Rising Sun, 

Elizabeth A. Walden, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Sheridan, Jenny Richter, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Tell City 

 

Certified Municipal Clerk    (CMC) 

 

Patricia Hawrot, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Dyer, Tammy J. Johns, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, City of Rising Sun, 

Kim M. Christensen, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Santa Claus, Mary Beth Wisniewski, Chief Deputy, City of South 

Bend, Terri Buckmaster, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Walkerton 

 

Master Municipal Clerk  (MMC) 

 

Jan Unger, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Cicero,  Sandra C. Hash, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Ellettsville, Mary (Kathy) 

Parsons, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Fremont,  Brenda Adams, Clerk-Treasurer, City of New Haven, Paula Staak, 

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, City of New Haven, Rhonda L. Engle, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Orland, Dian L. Flinn, 

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Remington, Rae Baker Gipson, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Rising Sun, Janice M. 

Malinowski, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Schererville,  Sharon E. Swihart, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Valparaiso 



From the  

Office of  

Richard E. 
Mourdock  
State Treasurer  
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The primary mission of the Indiana Bond Bank (IBB) is to assist local government units (LGUs) in obtaining low-

cost financing for their operations. The IBB has developed several programs tailored to your specific financing 

needs. 

 

Through the Hoosier Equipment Lease Purchase (HELP) Program, LGUs can lease-purchase essential equipment 

and utilize tax-exempt interest rates. Since its beginning in 1989, the HELP program has assisted more than 200 

communities in obtaining over $190 million in equipment by offering competitive interest rates and a streamlined 

application process. Your LGU will not need to bid the financing if you use the IBB to lease-purchase your equip-

ment. Your entity, however, will still need to follow current procurement laws. If you would like a HELP applica-

tion or an interest rate quote to lease-purchase equipment, please contact Cindy Burres, IBB’S Office Manager and 

HELP Coordinator, at 800-535-6974. 

 

The Advance Funding Program (AFP), which was developed to meet LGUs cash flow needs, allows your entity to 

borrow against property taxes, including any needs you may have for the first half of the 2011 calendar year. The 

IBB will pool your note with other entities, and in turn, provide lower interest rates to all participants. For exam-

ple, the 2010 AFP’s interest rate was 0.98%!  If you are anticipating a cash flow deficit in the first half of 2011, 

please contact Ryan Dunn, IBB’s Program Operations Coordinator, at 800-535-6974. The AFP’s application will 

be available in late August and September of 2010. 

 

The IBB offers these and other programs based on LGUs’ financing needs. I encourage you to find out more about 

these programs on the IBB’s website at www.in.gov/bond or by calling the IBB staff at 800-535-6974. I want to 

see you and your LGU be successful, and I truly believe that the IBB can assist with your efforts. 

 

Sincerely, 

Richard Mourdock 

Indiana State Treasurer 

  Our  Deepest Sympathy 
Ronald Martin, father of  Robin Riley, Clerk-Treasurer of Huntertown, passed away in March, 2010 

 

Larry Baker, husband of Mary Jo Barker, Clerk-Treasurer of Gaston, passed away on May 15, 2010 

 

Marcella Zerns Clabaugh, former Clerk-Treasurer and Mayor of the City of Garrett and past ILMCT President, passed away in May, 2010. 

 

Gary Schulthise, husband of, Bev Schulthise, Clerk-Treasurer of Ferdinand, passed away on June 17th 

 

Jane Nelson, past Clerk-Treasurer of Dyer, passed away on July 4, 2010. 

 

Virginia “Ginny” Bateman, mother of Gayle Polakowski, Clerk-Treasurer of Chestertown, passed away on July 10, 2010  

 
Olin  Firestone, father of Kathy Parsons, Clerk-Treasurer of Fremont, passed away on July 19, 2010 

 

Florence Kaegebein, past Clerk-Treasurer of Griffith, passed away on July 24, 2010. 

http://www.in.gov/bond


 

 Ask Charlie                                                              
 _________________________cpride@sboa.in.gov 

    Q   Our Town has an old piece of equipment that is not in working condition that is 

sitting in a field with weeds growing around it.  An individual is interested in buying it,  Can 

we just sell it to the individual? 

   A     Assuming the piece of equipment has an estimated value of less than one 

thousand dollars ($1,000), IC 5-22-22-6 provides that the Town may sell the property at public or pri-
vate sale or transfer the  property without  advertising.  Further, IC 5-2-22-8 states that if the property 
is worthless, it may be demolished and/or junked. 
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Education Notes from Janet Jaros 

It is hard to believe we are already halfway through 2010.  We have just finished having a very  

successful ILMCT Conference and State Board of Accounts School in June. Monday’s 

 education class had 168 registered participants.  It was wonderful to award 19 IAMC certificates,  

5 CMC certificates and 10 MMC certificates at the annual banquet.  At this time, we currently  

have a total of  143 IAMCs, 52 CMCs, 21 MMCs and 9 CPFAs.  Kay and I are so proud of all the 

 new recipients. In March we had 140 participants for the Institute and Academy.  There has been 

concern that people will not be able to attend due to budget shortfalls. The fact that the  

numbers have not dropped is a tribute to the wonderful dedicated people we have performing the duties they were 

elected or appointed to for this office. 

 

About 13 of us went to Reno for the IIMC International Conference in May.   IIMC has made some very positive 

changes to their requirements. There were many concerns in the past and they listened to our concerns.  One of 

those changes is that you no longer have to re-certify the CMC certification.  Those who did re-certify will be al-

lowed 20 points towards the MMC certification.  Those who had their CMC rescinded, due to not re-certifying, 

will be able to have your CMC reinstated.  There is a form on the IIMC website that you can download, fill it out 

and send it back. If you have any questions  concerning these changes, you can e-mail or call IIMC.  As we move 

forward in these continuing tough times, I truly believe we need to educate ourselves, interact with each other of-

ten, ask questions and know there is always help available from this wonderful organization. 

Colleagues, 

 

During the 74th Annual Conference last June, the Constitution and Bylaws Committee presented a number of pro-

posed amendments to the ILMCT Constitution and Bylaws which would alter the method of selecting officers of 

the League.  Two of the measures were thought to have passed by a counted vote, but it was later determined that 

the votes in the affirmative failed to achieve a 2/3 majority.  There is no recourse but to consider the two initiatives 

during the 75th Annual Conference next June. 

 

A recital of all the proposed amendments and an explanation of the outcome of each vote would require more 

space than is reasonably available in this newsletter.  Therefore, for the benefit of those desiring to know the de-

tails, the report of the Constitution and Bylaws Committee and a statement of the votes will be posted at the 

League website, www.ilmct.org 

 

I regret if undue alarm has been caused by this matter.  I am confident that the issues will be resolved to the satis-

faction of the majority during the next annual conference.          Dave Shafer, ILMCT President  
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Full Name: ________________________________  Name for Badge ___________________ 

 

Municipality: 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: _______________________________________  

Phone:_______________________________________ 

 

Fax: ___________________________________________  E-mail _______________________ 

 

 

Registration Fee 

 

Full Registration: ………………….$150.00 

This includes HR class Tuesday, Tuesday night entertainment, and State Board of Accounts 

Meeting, breakfast and Lunch Buffet on Wednesday. 

 

_____ HR Class, Tuesday, October 26, 2010 at 9:30 a.m. is $75.00 per person 

 

_____ Dinner and a Murder Mystery, the Haunted Hunter Tuesday, October 26, 2010 at 5:30 

p.m., $45.00 per person. (Breakfast and Lunch are not included on Tuesday) 

 

_____ Breakfast, Meeting and Luncheon Buffet Wednesday, October 27, 2009 is $30.00 per 

person 

 

       Total Paid _____________ 

 

Please make checks payable to the ILMCT and mail it with this registration form to: 

  Yorktown 

  c/o Beth Neff, Clerk-Treasurer 

  P.O. Box  518 

  Yorktown, Indiana 47396 

Registration forms may be faxed to 765-759-4016 

The deadline for registration is October 15, 2010 

For overnight accommodations please call the  Brown County Inn 1-800-772-5249. 

Room rates for this conference are: Single and Double $80.00 

Tell them you are with the Indiana League of Municipal Clerks and Clerk Treasurers. 

Remember to bring a tax exempt certificate with you when you check in at the hotel. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Beth Neff at 765-759-4002 or email  beth@yorktownindiana.org  

   ILMCT DISTRICT MEETING AND EDUCATION DAY 

                Education Day—Tuesday October 26, 2010 

         District meeting—Wednesday, October 27, 2010     

                             The Brown County Inn 

                                 Nashville, Indiana 

Please remember your 

door prizes. 
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          PLEASE REMEMBER YOUR DOOR PRIZES  

    ILMCT—FALL DISTRICT MEETING 

            MIDDLEBURY, INDIANA  

              2010  

Education Day, Wednesday, October 13  - Registration Time 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. Class at 9:00 a.m.   

Fall District Meeting, Thursday, October 14—Registration Time 8:30  a.m. to 9:30 a.m. Meeting at 9:30 a.m                                                            

The Education classes to be held on Wednesday will earn you hours towards your CMC or  MMC certification.  The exact 

classes offered have not been finalized.  Look for details of  these classes via e-mail, the ILMCT website and post card in 

the mail.  Contact Gary Whorlow of HR Unlimited Resources at 317-319-2685 or gwhorlow@juno.com, if you have any 

questions.  Registration for the classes will include a Continental Breakfast.  Lunch will be on your own. 

 

Registration on Thursday includes continental breakfast and a family style luncheon which includes chicken, baked steak, 

homemade mashed potatoes and gravy, dressing, corn, noodles, tossed salad, bread and apple butter, beverage and a large 

variety of homemade pies in the famous Essenhaus Restaurant. 

 

This meeting is for Districts 1, 2 and 3 and all others that might be interested.  ILMCT President Dave Shafer will wel-

come you before the session with the State Board of Accounts and Department of Local Government Finance.  A short 

afternoon session will leave time for browsing the unique shops on the premises.  Enjoy the beautiful fall afternoon in 

Northern Indiana. 

 

If you wish to come the night before, call the Essenhaus Country Inn at 800-455-9471 for reservations.  There are 35 

rooms reserved for Tuesday, October 12th  and Wednesday, October 13th.  They will only hold the rooms until 30 days 

before the event, so please reserve ASAP.  Other hotels in Goshen,  approximately 15 minutes away, Courtyard, 1930 

Lincolnway East, 219-534-3133 and Holiday Inn Express, 64396 US Highway 33, 219-533-0200.  If you plan on attending 

the ILMCT  Class on Wednesday, you may want to reserve a room for two nights. 

 

                        BRING YOUR DEPUTIES, MAYORS AND COUNICL MEMBERS 

                                      *** REMEMBER YOUR DOOR PRIZES*** 

   

Make checks payable to ILMCT and mail with this registration to: 

 Janice Malinowski, IAMC,MMC 

 10 East Joliet Street, Schererville, Indiana 46375 

 Phone: 219-322-2211 ext 318– Fax 219-865-5572 

 E-mail jmalinowski@schererville.org 

Full Registration ILMCT (District meeting and Education Day Class) __________@$107.00_________ 

 

Education Class Only (Wednesday, October 13)   __________@ 75.00___________ 

 

District Meeting Only (Thursday, October 14)   __________@$32.00 __________ 

 

   Number attending ______________ Amount enclosed________________   

   Registration Deadline—October 1, 2010 

 

Name: city or Town ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address____________________________________________ Phone ______________________________ 

 

Names of those attending 

________________________________________________ _____________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ _____________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ ______________________________________

  



            2010-2011 Director and Committee Assignments 

District Directors and Mentor Committee Membership 

Executive Directors 

First/Second Class City Representative 

Sue Beadle, IAMC,CMC, City Clerk-Elkhart 

Second Class Cities: 

John Voorde, IAMC, City Clerk-South Bend 

Kathleen Walton, IAMC, City Clerk, Lawrence 

Third Class Cities: 

Debra Twitchell, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer Angola 

Janet Jaros, IAMC,MMC Clerk-Treasurer, Noblesville 

Tamara Runyon, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Bluffton 

Towns: 

David Kinder, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Sellersburg 

Kathy Parsons, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Fremont 

Nicholas Jarrett,  IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Hagerstown 

Jill Runkle, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Akron 

District 1 (by Counties): 

Bentone, Carroll, Cass, Fulton, Howard, Jasper, Laporte, Lake, 

Marsahll, Newton, Porter, Pulaski, St Joseph, Starke and White 

Janice Malinowski, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer,  

Schererville 

 

District 2. (by Counties) 

Adam, Allen, Blackford, Dekalb, Elkhart, Grant Huntington, 

Jay Kosciusko, Lagrange, Miami, Noble, Steuben, Wabash, 

Wells and Whitley. 

Julie Kline, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Syracuse 

 

District 3. (by Counties): Boone, Clay, Clinton, Fountain, 

Hendricks, Montgomery, Morgan, Owen, Parke,, Putnam, 

Tippecanoe, Vermillion, Vigo and Warren 

Amy Roberts, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Danville 

 

District 4 (by Counties): Delaware, Fayette, Hamilton, Han-

cock, Henry, Johnson, Madison, Marion, Randolph, Rush, 

Shelby Tipton, Union and Wayne. 

Beth Neff, Clerk-Treasurer, Yorktown 

 

District 5 (by County) Crawford, Daviess, Dubois, Gibson, 

Greene, Know, Lawrence, Martin Monroe, Orange Perry, Pike, 

Posey Spencer, Sullivan, Vanderburgh and Warrick 

Elaine Wellman, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer,  

Washington 

 

District 6 (By Counties) Bartholomew, Brown, Clark, Dear-

born, Decatur, Floyd, Franklin, Harrison, Jackson, Jennings, 

Ohio, Ripley, Scott Switzerland and Washington 

Rae Baker Gipson, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer,  

Rising  Sun    

Education and Development Committee Chairs 
Co-chair: Kay Brown, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, 

Remington 

Co-Chair: Janet Jaros, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer,  

Noblesville 

CABINET OFFICERS 

Education and Development Committee Members 

Dave Adams, Clerk-Treasurer, Madison 
Linda Bajzatt, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Wolcott 

Laura Baker, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Etna Green 

Suzy Bass, IAMC,MMC, Chief Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, Jeffersonville 

Deborah Block, IAMC,MMC, City Clerk, Mishawaka 

Larry Breese, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Greenfield 

Karen Chasteen, IAMC,MMC City Clerk, Richmond 

Kathryn Tiede Charpliwy, IAMC,CMC, Honorary Member, Walkerton 

Rhonda Engle, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Orland 

Rae Baker Gipson, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Rising Sun 

Michael Griffin, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Highland 

Patricia Hawrot, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer Dyer 

Tatsy Hayes, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Hudson 

Retha Hicks, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Winona Lake 

Kim Ingle, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Nappanee 

Nicholas Jarrett, IAMC Clerk-Treasurer, Hagerstown 

Jane Jordon,, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Burns Harbor 

Vicki, Kitchen, IAMC, , Clerk Treasurer, North Liberty 

Janice Malinowski, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Schererville 

Kathy Parsons, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Fremont 

Tonya Perry, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Lizton 

Kim Flynn, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Lyons 

Robin Riley, IAMC, CMC, CPFA,  Clerk-Treasurer, Huntertown 

Dave Shafer,  IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Munster 

Jan Unger, IAMC/MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, CIcero 

Liz Walden, IAMC, Clerk Treasurer, Sheridan 

Charlie Pride, State Board of Accounts 

Institute/Academy Director:  

Gary Whorlow, HR Unlimited Resources 

Mitch Ripley, HR Unlimited Resources, President 

 

MENTOR COMMITTEE 

Co-Chair: Rhonda Engle, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Orland 

Co-Chair: Jan Unger, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Cicero 

Tricia Abbott, IAMC,CMC, Accounting Supervisor, Munster 

Ruth Ellen Brand, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Logansport 

Kim Flynn, IAMC,CMC,Clerk-Treasurer, Lyons 

JIll Runkle, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Akron 

Jay Southwood, IAMC,CMC,Clerk-Treasurer, Shelburne 

Jane Jordon, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Burns Harbor 

Sherry Clem, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, New Pekin 

Janice Malinowski, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Schererville 

Teresa Glenn, IAMC, Clerk Treasurer, Greencastle 

Beth Neff, Clerk-Treasurer, Yorktown 

Jennfier Shell, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Princeton 

David Kinder, Clerk-Treasurer, Sellersburg 

Rae Gipson Baker,  IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk- Treasurer,  Rising Run 

Tatsy Hayes, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer,  Hudson 

Julie Kline, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Syracuse 

Marla Kemerly, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer-Shirley 

Patricia Persinger, IAMC,CLerk-Treasurer, Salem 

Charlotte Reyher, Clerk-Treasurer, Knightsville 

. 

 

ILMCT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVE 

STANDING COMMITTEES 

DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
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      2009-2010 Director and Committee Assignments (continued) 

Legislative Committee 
Co-chair: Larry Breese, IAMC, MMC Clerk-Treasurer, Greenfield 

Co-chair: Amy Roberts, IAMC Clerk-Treasurer, Danville 

Debra Twitchell, IAMC,MMC.CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Angola 

Suzy Bass, IAMC,MMC, Chief Deputy, Jeffersonville 

Wesley Bennet, Clerk-Treasurer, Plainfield 

Ruth Ellen Bland, IAMC,CMC,Clerk-Treasurer, Logansport 

Michael Griffin, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Highland 

Karen Chasteen, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Richmond 

Vicki Hargis, Clerk-Treasurer,  Eaton 

Jayne Jordon, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Burns Harbor 

Marla Kemerly, IAMC, Clerk-treasurer, Shirley 

Beth Neff,, Clerk-Treasurer, Yorktown 

Debbie Otttinger, Clerk-Treasurer, Lebanon 

Donna Pappas, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Portage 

Kathy Parsons, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Fremont 

June Ryle, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Greensburg  

Sue Saunders, Clerk-Treasurer, Lewisville 

Michele Sexton, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Van Buren 

Dave Shafer, IAMC,CMC,Clerk Treasurer, Munster 

Jennifer Shell, IAMC,CMC, Deputy Clerk, Princeton 

Sherry Sury, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, St John 

John Voorde, IAMC, Clerk-South Bend 

Jenny Richter, Clerk-Treasurer, Tell CIty 

Sharon Swihart, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Valparaiso 

Deb Zachelmyer, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Whitestown 

Brenda Young, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer Nashville 

Steve Mockler, Clerk-Treasurer, Wanatah 

Rae Baker Gipson, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Rising Sun 

Kathleen Walton, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Lawerence 

 

Nominating Committee 

Chair: Retha Hicks, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Winona Lake 

Larry Breese, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Greenfield 

Laura Baker, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Etna Green 

 

Membership Committee 

Chair : Kay Brown,  IAMC,MMC, CPFA Clerk-Treasurer, Remington 

 

Auditing Committee 

Chair: Judy Rhodes, IAMC,MMC,CPFA,CPA, Clerk-Treasurer, West 

Layfayette 

Brenda Adams, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, New Haven 

Dewayne Bontrager, Clerk-Treasurer, Topeka 

Retha Hicks, IAMC,MMC, Clerk--Treasurer, Winona Lake 

Paula Staak, IAMC,MMC, Deputy Clerk, New Haven 

 

Budget Committee 

Dave Shaffer, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Munster 

Laura Baker, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Etna Green 

Teresa Glenn, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Greencastle 

 

Conference Chairs 

Tricia Abbott, IAMC, CMC, Accounting Supervisor, Munster 

Janice Malinowski, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Scherville 

 

Constitution and By Laws 

Chair: Judy Rhoades IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer,  

West Lafayette 

Michael Griffin, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Highland 

Dave Shafer, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Munster 

Quest Editor 

Kathy Parsons, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Fremont 

 

Quest Reporters 

Tricia Abbott, IAMC, CMC, Accounting Supervisor, Munster 

Sherry Clem, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, New Pekin 

Dian Flynn, IAMC,MMC, Deputy, Remington 

Rhonda Engle, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Orland 

Angie Glass, Clerk-Treasurer, Silver Lake 

Sandra Hash, IAMC,MMC, Ellettsville 

Jay Southwood, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Shelburn  

Judy Walter, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Lowell 

Elaine Wellman, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Washington 

 

Parliamentarian 

Michael Griffin, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Highland 

 

Resolution Committee 

Anita Anspaugh, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Union City 

 

Historian 

Marcia Wilsak, IAMC, CMC Accounting Analyst, Munster 

Tammy Onofrietti, IAMC,CMC, Chief Deputy, Angola 

 

Special Committees and Task Groups ILMCT Task Group for 

Affinity Clothing 

Retha Hicks, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Winona Lake 

 

ILMCT Task Group for ―Clerk of the Year Award‖ 

 

Presidents Sagamore Council , a special Committee  

(Article I11 of BY-Laws) 

A committee of past presidents of the League who are also active 

members 

Laura Baker, Clerk-Treasurer, Etna Green 

Immediate Past President 2009-2010 

Larry Breese, Clerk-Treasurer, Greenfield 

Past President 2008-2009 

Retha Hicks, Clerk-Treasurer, Winona  Lake 

Past President 2007-2008 

Robin Riley, Clerk-Treasurer, Huntertown 

Past President 2006-2007 

Kimberly Ingle, Clerk-Treasurer, Nappanee 

Past President 2005-2006 

Michael Griffin, Clerk-Treasurer, Highland 

Past President 2001-2002 

Deborah Block, City Clerk, Mishawaka 

Past President 2000-2001 

Jennie DePaolo, Clerk-Treasurer, Garrett 

Past President, 1998-1999 

Brenda Young, Clerk-Treasurer, Nashville 

Past President 1997-1998 

Sandra Kennedy, City Clerk, Fort Wayne 

Past President 1994-1995 

 

The Sagamore is a Native American title bestowed  upon the wisest 

Counselor of the Tribe.  The ILMCT active past presidents serve as 

ex-officio members of the Executive Committee in part to provide 

wise counsel and continuity to the League.  This committee assign-

ment is in recognition of that role and to more formally acknowl-

edge this group. 
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13 people from Indiana 

attended the 2010 IIMC 

conference in May.  

There were excellent 

classes and fun off site 

events.  The Reno/Lake 

Tahoe area was very 

picturesque.  Who would 

have thought there would 

be snow the last part of 

May! 
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Shifting Gears for the future 

with Education, Fun and  

Friends.     
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These are photos that were taken at the IIMC con-

ference in Reno and in the Lake Tahoe area.  A wise 

friend once told me, do not focus so much on the 

destination and take more time to enjoy the journey.  

The life in the office of  Clerk-or Clerk-Treasurer 

can be hectic, take time to enjoy your journey in 

life, make time for you. 


